FAKE HILL TELEGRAM 
        STIRS FIGHT TOWN
Wire Pledging Financial Support


For Gibbons-Dempsey Bout



Called Hoax

By Associated Press
Shelby, Mont., June 29 -- Shelby tore up its hats in wild excitements for a few minutes today when a telegram signed “Louis W. Till was received at Mayor Jim Johnson’s office stating:

 “Am leaving St. Paul with sufficient cash and securities.  Assure you Gibbons’ friends and St. Paul fight fans will not allow fight plans to fail.  Want Tom to have opportunity to put profiteering Dempsey in hospital.”

Everyone thought the message as from Louis W. Hill, chairman of the board of directors of the Great Northern railroad, but later developments revealed that the message was from a practical joker. 

NO TELEGRAM SENT

SAYS HILL’S SECRETARY

Someone sent a fake telegram to Shelby last night signing the name of Louis W. Hill, railroad magnate, which said he was on the way to “keep the fight from failing.”


Louis W. Hill himself was unavailable at noon today, but his chief clerk at the Great Northern general offices said positively no such message had been sent.

KEARNS TELEGRAPHS

“FIGHT UNCERTAIN”

Great Falls, Mont., June 29. – Kearns, manager of Jack Dempsey wired to James Coffroth and party of Californians, it is very uncertain whether the championship bout with Tommy Gibbons will be held.  Kearns is declared to have advised Coffroth not to make the trip just yet.
